
 
From: Annabel Hawkins <Annabel.Hawkins@chapmantripp.com>  
Sent: Thursday, 8 December 2022 11:53 a.m. 
To: Hearings Administrator <hearingsadministrator@orc.govt.nz> 
Subject: RE: PORPS21 - Notice of Hearing 
 
Hi Myriam 

 
No problem – thanks for coming back to me. 
Following on from my request, Ms Appleyard has now had another plan review hearing 

set down on Monday 13 March 2023, so we wondered if it would be possible to have 

CIAL’s time slot on Tuesday 14 March 2023? 
If you were able to please confirm this that would be much appreciated (it is becoming 

quite a juggle for hearing time early next year!). 
Many thanks and happy to discuss if needed. 

 
Kind regards 
ANNABEL HAWKINS  

 
SENIOR ASSOCIATE  

Chapman Tripp  

D: +64 3 353 0113  

M: +64 27 442 3595 

LEGAL ADMINISTRATOR: Laura Stewart | D: +64 3 353 0393  

www.chapmantripp.com  
 

 
 
From: Annabel Hawkins  
Sent: Thursday, 1 December 2022 11:16 am 
To: hearingsadministrator@orc.govt.nz 
Subject: FW: PORPS21 - Notice of Hearing 
 
Kia ora Myriam 

 
Thank you for sending through the Notice of Hearing. 
We act for Christchurch International Airport Ltd (submitter 0307) (CIAL). CIAL’s 

submission will be heard in the “Energy, Infrastructure and Transport” session from 13-

17 March 2023.  
Jo Appleyard from our office will be appearing for CIAL at the hearing. Due to other 

commitments she is only available on 13 and 14 March 2023, so could we please request 

a time slot for CIAL on either of those days? CIAL has two witnesses also appearing who 

have filed evidence. 

 
Happy to discuss if you require any clarification.  
Kind regards / Ngā mihi  
 
ANNABEL HAWKINS  
SENIOR ASSOCIATE  

Chapman Tripp  

D: +64 3 353 0113  

M: +64 27 442 3595 

LEGAL ADMINISTRATOR: Laura Stewart | D: +64 3 353 0393  

www.chapmantripp.com  
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